
 

 

 

 

 

Visitors Always Welcome 

 

Florida International University, South Campus 

Wertheim Conservatory,  Next to the Greenhouse 

SW 8 Street, turn south on 109 Avenue, first parking garage on right, building directly south of parking garage 

(All Meetings are held on the third Friday of each month at 7:30 p.m. unless otherwise noted) 
 

Please be advised that there are changes 

regarding where we MUST park now at FIU!  

Last month, several members received tickets 

even though we have been parking in the 

same place for years.  

 

THE RULES HAVE CHANGED!  SO, BE 

AWARE!  Please take note of the following 

guidelines: 
 

 

 Do NOT park in any 

ADMINISTRATIVE or EXECUTIVE 

parking spaces!!!! 

 

 DO park on either ramp, going up 

toward the second floor!  These spaces 

are marked FACULTY or STAFF! 

 

Continue reading about the new parking 

policy on pages 2 and 7 of this newsletter. 

 

See you at the meeting!!! 

 

Your President,  

Diane 



 

 

At the January club meeting, several 

members received parking tickets in the 

parking garage.  The problem was resolved.

 

To avoid any additional problems, please be 

advised that we should NOT park in the 

section marked for “Administration/ 

Executive” which is located on the ground 

floor, closest to the classroom. 

 

Instead, please park on the first parking 

incline as you enter the building.  This incline 

leads to the second floor. 

 

Parking in the administrative/executive 

spaces will be at your own risk.  Tickets will 

be issued!!!   

 

( See last page for another reminder.) 

 

We highly encourage everyone to start 

bringing their plants.  Every plant is worthy!  

There are no mistakes in nature and it is 

hoped that you will bring in your treasured 

specimens so that all can appreciate them, as 

well as enhance everyone’s knowledge. 

 

On a trial basis, plants will not be awarded 

ribbons.  Instead, the plants will be presented 

in a “show and tell” format.  Thereby, there 

will be discussions for the purpose of sharing 

and learning. 

 

BRING YOUR BELOVED PLANTS TO 

SHARE!!! 

 

 

 
The new club directory was published and 

distributed.  You may pick up your copy (one 

per family at the February meeting.  

Afterward, they will be mailed to those who 

have not received one. 

 

If you have a change in your personal contact 

information, please e-mail Chris Rawls at 

ccrawls@bellsouth.net in order to publish the 

changes in the monthly newsletter. 

 
 

If you have any additions, deletions or 

corrections, please e-mail Chris Rawls at 

ccrawls@bellsouth.net or call him at  

305-253-6715. 

 
        

Please be aware that the illness of Mirta 

Russis Heineman’s husband was reported.  

No other information is available and he 

should still be in the hospital. 

 

A special “thank you” goes to the following 

individuals for generously providing food for 

this month’s meeting: 

 

 Carlos and Carmen Segrera 
 

 Jim and Melana Davison 
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February 21…………EALOC Club Meeting 

Feb. 28-Mar. 1………Flowering Begonia  

             Festival 

March 7-9…………...Fairchild Orchid  

             Festival 

May 10……………....EALOC Picnic at  

  Matheson Hammock            

  Park 

May 16-18…………..Redland Orchid Festival 

Please welcome our newest member.  We are 

grateful that she is a part of us now. 

 

Silvia Sixto 

6400 SW 108 Place 

Miami, FL 33173 

305-271-3998 (H) 

305-801-9575 

caribbeanpaints@hotmail.com  

 

 
Mr. Roger Hammer will be our presenter.  

His topic will be: 

 

“Orchids in Florida”

The EALOC board members elections for the 

upcoming fiscal year are scheduled for the 

June club meeting.  If you are interested in 

sharing your time and treasure, we welcome 

new ideas and energy.  Please let us know.  

You may tell any board member or call Diane 

Dickhut at 305-385-4007. 

 
The plants for the raffle will be sponsored by 

EALOC.  One can’t have too many orchids.  

Come and add to your collection! 

Through the Facebook page, we attracted a 

prospective member.  The power of the 

Internet should help us to grow and learn. 

 

Do a search for “Eastern Airlines Orchid  

Club” and visit it often.  You can learn and 

share without leaving home!!! 

 

 

 
 

 
Mr. Tom Kuligowki gave an outstanding 

presentation on “What’s Light Got To Do 

With It?”
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“Onc. Tsiku Marguerite” 

Twinkle x Ornithorhynchum 

David Foster 
 

 
Bulb. Masdevalliaceum 

Jorge Li 
 

Lc. Brenda’s Blue 

Eleanor SanFlippo  

Lc. Carmela’s Tropical Beauty  

“Hawaii” 

 

 
Den. Microchip 

Jorge Li 

 

Rhy. Gigantea Peach 

Ralph Hernandez 

 



 

 

David Foster and Gene Stevens were honored 

by being presented certificates of appreciation 

for their years of service to the club.  They are 

among the 1963 original members of the club. 

We are so thankful for all years of sharing 

their knowledge and expertise. 

 
David Foster and Gene Stevens 

 

“Share your knowledge. It is a way to achieve 

immortality.”  

 

 Quote by Dalai Lama XIV 

 
EALOC recognizes Gene and David’s claim 

to immortality for their years of teaching. 

 

David 

 
 

 

“The miracle is this: the more we share the 

more we have.” 

Quote by Leonard Nimoy 

 

and practiced by… 

 

Gene Stevens and David Foster 

 

 

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/570218.Dalai_Lama_XIV
http://www.finestquotes.com/author_quotes-author-Leonard%20Nimoy-page-0.htm


 

 

Gene 

 
 



 

 

READ THIS CAREFULLY!!! 

FIU PARKING RULES HAVE CHANGED!!!!! 
  

There are changes to where we MUST park now at FIU! 
 

 DO NOT park in any “ADMINISTRATIVE or EXECUTIVE” 

parking space!!! 

 

 DO park on either ramp going up toward the second floor!  These 

spaces are marked “FACULTY or STAFF”. 
 

Last month, several members received tickets.  Even though we have been 

parking in the same place for years. 
 

THE RULES HAVE CHANGED!!! 
 

    BE WARNED!!!     


